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AIR MOTORS IN HAZARDOUS ATMOSPHERES 
 
 
At the present time, there are no known standards governing the operation of 
air motors in hazardous atmospheres.  However, there are several points 
regarding the safety of air motors. 
 
First of all, an air motor is not a source of electric sparks.  However, it is 
possible that an article which is not part of the air motor (e.i. wrenches, 
hammers, etc.) Could create a spark by sharply impacting a cast iron or 
aluminum case of the steel shaft of the air motor.  (note that electric motor 
enclosures for both class I and II hazardous locations can be made of “iron, 
steel, copper, bronze or aluminum”.  UL 674, electric motors and generators – 
hazardous locations, June 23, 1989; paragraph 4.2, page 6). 
 
Second, an air motor housing is not designed to contain an internal explosion 
as is an explosion-proof electric motor.  The only possible internal source of 
ignition in an air motor is a contact between the stationary housing components 
and the rotating elements that might create a spark.  The likelihood of this 
occurring is reduced by the fact that the contact must be made at precisely the 
same time as a flammable or explosive gas is introduced into the air motor in a 
sufficient quantity to achieve a flammable or explosive mixture while 
overcoming the positive pressure of the driving gas.  In other words, although 
highly improbable, an internal explosion in an air motor is possible. 
 
Finally, an air motor is designed to be operated by compressed air, the 
expansion of which in normal operation, creates a cooling effect.  As a result, 
the temperature of the air motor will not exceed the higher of the temperatures 
of the surrounding atmosphere or the air delivered to the inlet. 
 
We do not guarantee the safety of every application, but to ensure the safe 
operation of an air motor in your application, always follow the product 
directions and consult with a qualified engineer to evaluate any specific risks 
that might exist.  


